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THE STOCKTON-ON-TEES BOROUGH COUNCIL 
(ELEANOR PLACE & BRAMLEY PARADE)  

PUBLIC SPACES PROTECTION ORDER 2022

The Council of the Borough of Stockton-on-Tees (“The Council”) made the above Order under 
Sections 59 and 64 of the Anti-Social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014 on 15th March 
2022 to prohibit the public right of way over the Restricted Area defined below at all times. 

The Restricted Area to which the Order will apply is the area of highway to the rear/side of 25 
– 33 Eleanor Place (odds only) and 18 & 19 Bramley Parade, Stockton-on-Tees.

The Order will not apply to an occupier of premises adjoining or adjacent to the Restricted 
Area, the emergency services, statutory undertakers, utility service providers, persons acting 
in their capacity as Officers of the Council or persons and/or vehicles required in connection 
with essential maintenance work.  

The Order will come into effect on 17th March 2022 and gates will be erected at the ends of 
the affected highway but occupiers of premises adjoining the Restricted Area may apply for a 
key to the gates to enable them to access their premises from the Restricted Area. Other 
members of the public will be required to use alternative route via other public highways as 
indicated on the plan annexed to the Order. 

The Order will have effect for 3 years but can be extended by the council. 

The Order can be viewed on the council’s website (Gating Orders). 

Any person who lives, works or regularly visits the affected area may challenge the validity of 
the Order by applying to the High Court within 6 weeks from 15th March 2022. 

Dated 16th March 2022. 


